
 

 

City of Colusa California 

STAFF REPORT 

 

DATE: September 3, 2024 

TO: City of Colusa Mayor and Council Members 

FROM: Jesse Cain, City Manager 

 

AGENDA ITEM: 

Award of the Recycled Water System Upgrades Phase 1 Construction and Construction 
Management Contracts. 

Recommendation: Approve the Award for Construction of the Recycled Water System 
Upgrades Phase 1 Project to the low bidder Auburn Constructors, LLC, not to exceed the 
amount of $7,648,630.  

 

BACKGROUND ANALYSIS:   

 

The project to be completed is the first phase of a two-phase plan to reliably supply disinfected 
tertiary-treated recycled water for the City and nearby agricultural users. Phase 1 focuses on 
the furnishment and installation of a recycled water distribution system that will replace up to 
328 acre-feet (AF) of potable water with disinfected tertiary-treated recycled water. 

 

The Recycled Water System Upgrades Phase 1 Project was advertised and publicly bid from 
June through August of 2024.  Bids were opened at 3:00, August 27th, 2024, at City Hall.  The 
project had 6 Bidders ranging from $6,953,300 to $9,282,500.  The Low Bidder is Auburn 
Constructors, LLC. from Sacramento, California. 

 

CONTRACTOR BID TOTAL 

Myers and Sons Construction, LLC $              6,994,484.00 

Gateway Pacific Contractors, Inc. $              7,292,413.00 

W.M Lyes Co. $              9,282,500.00 

Auburn Constructors $              6,953,300.00 

SnL Group $              7,843,804.00 

Steve Rados and Co. $              7,823,000.00 

 

Staff and our consultants have reviewed the bid and supporting information and believe it to be 
complete. Auburn Constructors has a strong resume for completing similar WWTP projects.  



 

As a result of the above, Staff recommend awarding the project to Auburn Constructors, LLC, 
for a not to exceed amount of $7,648,630, which includes a 10% allowance for construction 
change orders. 

 

BUDGET IMPACT: None – The City has obtained an SRF grant that will fund 100% of this 
project.  

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: Council to approve the Resolution authorizing the City 
Manager to enter into a construction contract amendment with Auburn Constructors, LLC.  

 

ATTACHMENT: 

Resolution 24- 

 

 

 
 


